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Dear Brothers of Sigma Nu,

June’ will see the closing out of one of the most successful years in the history
of this chapter. Following-the eventful fall and winter quarters, Epsilon Eta initiated
spring quarter with the election of officers. Commander is Lynn Sorrell, a senior chém-
ical engineering major from Kingsport.' L. C. is John Tindall, senior finance (and ROTC)
major from Memphis. Treasurer and recorder respectively are Mike Gritzner, senior
nuclear engineering major from Concord, and Gene Spencer, electrical engineering senior
from Chattanocoga. Larry Hooker, electrical engineering sophomore from Memphis, is rush
chairman, and alumni contact officer is Larry Bredeson, chemical engineering sophomore
from Memphis. These officers, along with the active chapter, have brought the internal
~strength of Epsilon Eta to new heights as exemplified by the many and varied activities

“™arried on by the brothers,

Activities during spring quarter ranged from the annual White Rose Formal to the
Lambda Chi tug of war--from house improvement to alumni visitation. The:White Rose
Formal, undoubtedly the most successful party of the year, was climaxed by the election
of Sandy Shaw, an Alpha Chi Omega majoring in speech and hearing as White Rose sweetheart.
In contrast to the formal, eleven brothers donned their grubbiest clothes to try their
hands at the Lambda Chi tug of war. After pulling KA and Farmhouse into the icy pit of
water, the Nu's were put down in the campionship match by the AGR lumberjacks. The new
House manager, Dave Garrison, a sophomore from Ohio, has demonstrated his capabilities
by supervising, as wéll as doing hard labor, in various house improvement programs.
These have included resodding the front yard, laying new linoleum in the kitchen, and
rennovating the downstairs party area. Relations with other chapters have not suffered
this year. Our fall quarter pledge class journeyed tothe then colony at Western Kentucky State
in Bowling Green. The ceremonial sword of the now active chapter was a gift of dur
pledee oWacﬁ, I% have also sent pledges to visit chapters in North Carolina and Virginia
ed ¢ iiom North Carolina and Alabama. Alumni relations, long
neglected at EpSlan Ema have taken a turn for the better. Seventy brothers attended
this year's alumni banquet which had been preceded by a general visitation of alumns in
the Knoxville area. At the banquet the active chapter presented a check for three
hundred and sixty dollars as the Howard Baker Memorial Fund to the house corporation.
The brothers of the active chapter sold their blood to local hospitals to earn this
moriey. This swmer an extensive alumni visitation program will be carried on, and we
are looking forward to visiting each and every alum of this chapter. The alumni news
letter will be a guarterly publication from now on, but if you are to receive a copy
=t is imperative that we be notified of your zip code number. Please send this infor-
ition to the alumni contact officer, Larry Bredeson, 4778 Normandy, Memphis, Tennessee
38117. Fall quarter's news letter w1ll contain a number of short biographies on various
alumni visited during the summer--where they are, what they are doing now, etc. We are
also carrying on an extensive summer rush program, and we strongly urge each and every
alumni to notify our rush chairman, Larry Hooker (1120 Cullenwood, Memphis, Tenn. 38116),
if you know of any eligiblé man that will be attending UT next fall. It has been a
tremendous year at Epsilon Eta, and we of the active chapter are looking forward to even



